
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

A very warm welcome back to school and a belated Happy New Year to 

you all. I hope the break has allowed you to relax and do some lovely things 

as families or catch up with relatives that may live some distance away. 

The last few weeks of term were jam-packed with so many fantastic activi-

ties for the children to be part of. I’ve included some throughout this news-

letter and I hope you enjoy reading about them. 

From looking through the calendar, between now and half term there are 

some exciting things for the children to take part in. All of the children across 

the Federation will be taking part in a Science Curriculum Day on January 

31st. At the Junior School we have celebrated different areas of the curricu-

lum each term, during the last couple of years, but this is the first one that 

goes Federation wide, so bigger and better than ever.  

Year 5 parents are invited to join a webinar at 4.30pm, on Monday to hear 

final details about the Sleeping with Sharks trip, which takes place in early 

February and you are all welcome to come and see some of the learning 

the children have been doing on January 23rd at the next Parent Pop In. 

We try to have these on different days of the week so that you can come at 

least once during the year for your child to share with you how proud they 

are of the work they produce. 

Finally a reminder that all children need to be bringing a coat to school at 

this time of year. Staff aim to get the children learning outside where possi-

ble and not having the right clothing can be a bar-

rier to this.  

 

  

Jamie Sullivan 

Head of School 
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DATES 

 

6th  

January 

Non Pupil Day 

 

7th 

January 

Back to school 

 

13th 

January 

Y5 Sleeping with 

Sharks webinar 

 

17th  

January 

Learning Webs sent 

home 

 

23rd  

January 

Parent Pop In 

2,45pm 

 

24th  

January 

Pete the Poet Y3 

workshop 

 

31st 

January 

Science Curriculum 

Day 

 

31st  

January 

PTFA Quiz 

  

 

   

School Champions  

The following children received school awards in reading, writing or maths during 

the last month: 

Reading:    Molly (6B), Solomon (5AM), 

Writing:   Jack (3M),  Mason (6P) 

Maths:  Maryn (4DP), Frankie (5J) 

 



 Year 4 Production 

Year 6 Winter Fair 

 

 At the end of their unit of learning the year 6 children ran the Win-

ter Fair for the other children in the school. They created a mix-

ture of stalls, with some prizes. It was a lovely afternoon and may-

be we have one or two budding entrepreneurs within the year 

group.  

 

Our year 4 children treated us to 2 wonderful shows of ‘Straw and Order’ dur-
ing December. The children had worked really hard 
alongside their teachers to learn the words to 
some brilliant songs and to deliver their lines whilst 
the acting was great. Along with some children in 
charge of the lights and sound it was a memorable 
set of shows that got us all in the mood for Christ-
mas. Well done year 4 you were all ‘stars’ 
 

 Rock Stars 

Each Friday some children attend Rock Steady music group. 

Just before the end of term they gave two concerts, one to 

the school and one to their parents. It’s safe to say that they 

‘rocked it’. For some it was their second time and you can see 

how far they have come on their instrument, whilst for others it 

was their first, but probably not their last time becoming rock 

stars. 

Mental Health - Website update 

As part of our mission to make Stoke Hill a great place to learn, work and 

play we remain determined in  supporting positive mental health and well-

being. Whilst the education of children and young people is central to the 

work we do, we also recognise that to share support, ideas and resources 

extends to the families, parents and carers of our school community which 

is why parents, carers and children can now access key info and support 

that helps towards maintaining that positive well-being that we all strive for.  

Check out our new section on the website by clicking on the link below to 

access supportive resources, including videos, help cards and other useful 

articles. https://www.stokehill.devon.sch.uk/web/mental_health/702723 

https://www.stokehill.devon.sch.uk/web/mental_health/702723


School Office Notice  

  

If you still haven’t returned your Data Collection sheet then 

please do so as soon as possible. These were first given out 

at Parent’s Evening by the teachers.  

It is vital we have the most up to date information and con-

tact details about your child. 

This tends to be the time of year when we have the most sick-

ness, so please remember to report this through the usual 

channels for each day your child is absent. 

Parking Update 

 
Parking cars around most schools is often difficult due to the sheer volume at the beginning and 

ends of the days. The crossing has certainly made crossing the road feel a lot safer this year. 

However please can I remind parents to take notice of signs about where they should and should 

not be parking. I often get complaints from local residents, who are threatening to take pictures 

and report drivers to the police. I’m not sure we want this and so just an extra bit of time and 

consideration to keeping everybody safe would be appreciated. 

December at the Junior School 

 
 

  

 

 

 

We’ve had so much going on 

around school over the last 

couple of months. As you wan-

der around school there is so 

much energy and enthusiasm 

for the new learning happening 

and the opportunities being  

given to the children, 



At this time of year, there are lots of illnesses about and we wanted to take 

the opportunity to share some useful information. 

The NHS website has lot of clear and useful information 

 https://patient.info/childrens-health 

and 

https://onedevon.org.uk/our-work/services-and-support/children-and-

young-people/handi-app/  

is a good handy app that patients can download and has lots of useful in-

formation on childhood illness.  

 

 

https://patient.info/childrens-health
https://onedevon.org.uk/our-work/services-and-support/children-and-young-people/handi-app/
https://onedevon.org.uk/our-work/services-and-support/children-and-young-people/handi-app/

